
 
The City of New York 

Department of Investigation 
ROSE GILL HEARN 

COMMISSIONER 

 
80 MAIDEN LANE         Release #107-2009 
NEW YORK, NY 10038         nyc.gov/html/doi                     
212-825-5900            
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE                 CONTACT: DIANE STRUZZI 
FRIDAY, OCTOBER 9, 2009                                       (212) 825-5931  

    
DOI STATEMENT ON SENTENCING OF FORMER STAFFER TO NEW YORK CITY COUNCILMEMBER 

FOR EMBEZZLING CITY COUNCIL DISCRETIONARY FUNDS 
 
 ROSE GILL HEARN, Commissioner of the New York City Department of Investigation (“DOI”), issued 
the following statement on today’s sentencing of JOYCINTH ANDERSON, 71, a former staff member of a 
New York City Council member, to four months home confinement, two years probation and restitution of 
between $10,000 and $30,000 for embezzling City Council discretionary funds. ANDERSON pleaded guilty 
in June 2009 to one count of mail fraud conspiracy and was sentenced today by U.S. District Judge Victor 
Marrero in Manhattan. Her co-defendant Asquith Reid pleaded guilty in June 2009 to one count of mail fraud 
conspiracy and one count of witness tampering and is scheduled to be sentenced October 30, 2009. The 
office of Preet Bharara, United States Attorney for the Southern District of New York, prosecuted the case.  
 
 DOI Commissioner Rose Gill Hearn said, “The case exposed a devious scam by two former City 
Council staffers to siphon tens of thousands of public dollars for their personal use.  DOI and the U.S. 
Attorney’s Office for the Southern District of New York will continue to work together to stop the theft of 
taxpayer funds.”  
 
 Commissioner Gill Hearn thanked Preet Bharara, United States Attorney for the Southern District of 
New York, and his staff for their efforts on this successful joint investigation.  
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 DOI is one of the oldest law-enforcement agencies in the country. The agency investigates and refers for prosecution City 
employees and contractors engaged in corrupt or fraudulent activities or unethical conduct. Investigations may involve any agency, 
officer, elected official or employee of the City, as well as those who do business with or receive benefits from the City. 
 

DOI’s press releases can also be found at twitter.com/doinews 
Get the worms out of the Big Apple. To report someone ripping off the City, call DOI at (212) 825-5959. 


